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October 28, 2022

ADDENDUM NO. 1

RE: Notice to Consultants 
Request for Qualifications – Addendum No. 1
Consulting Engineering Services
Hawkins Road-New Sugar Creek Road
Rockwood School District Entrance to Jefferson County Line
St. Louis County Project No. AR-1820
Federal Project No. STP-9901(681)
East-West Gateway TIP No. 7247D‐24

St. Louis County Department of Transportation (SLCDOT) provides the following clarification to potential 
respondents of this Request for Qualifications (RFQ):

All consultants who intend to submit a Statement of Qualifications in response to this solicitation 
must submit via the St. Louis County Vendor Self-Service (VSS) portal: 
https://stlouiscountymovendors.munisselfservice.com/Vendors/default.aspx 

o Previous documentation released for this RFQ erroneously instructed respondents to submit 
their qualifications to Shandrika Combs via email.  This information is incorrect; all 
submissions must be made via the VSS portal.

In order to submit via the VSS portal, organizations wishing to respond to this RFQ must register 
online prior to submission.  Use the same link noted above to complete the registration process.

Submissions received via email will NOT be considered; all submissions must be accepted via the 
VSS portal.  Submissions in the VSS portal should still be in PDF format.

The following revisions have been made to the schedule for this solicitation:
o Questions regarding this solicitation shall be submitted in writing via e-mail to Shandrika 

Combs, Contract Administrator at SCombs@stlouiscountymo.gov no later than 9:00 a.m. on 
November 3, 2022.

o All Qualifications Statements must be received via the VSS portal by 2:00 p.m. local time on 
November 9, 2022.
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